
ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING JUDGE CARR’S RETURN TO PRE-PANDEMIC 
SCHEDULING PRACTICES 
 
Effective March 1, 2023, Judge Carr will return to his pre-pandemic practices regarding 
scheduling matters for status conference, hearing or trial.    
 

• Status conferences in adversary proceedings will be conducted telephonically. 
• Hearings and trials will be conducted in the courtroom, including chapter 13 hearings 

which are held at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesdays. 
 
As exceptions to the general rule, telephonic hearings for specific proceedings may be set on a 
case-by-case basis.  Requests for telephonic participation in matters to be heard in the courtroom 
may be directed to Judge Carr's courtroom deputy or chambers staff. 
 
Judge Carr requests the assistance of counsel in advising their clients to attend hearings in the 
courtroom on and after March 1, 2023, particularly where clients have attended past hearings 
telephonically.   
 
Any hearing that is currently set to be held telephonically after March 1, 2023 will remain 
a telephonic hearing.   
 
Chapter 13 trustees may continue to submit written requests by email to Judge Carr’s courtroom 
deputy, with all counsel copied, requesting that certain hearings to be held at 1:00 p.m. on 
Tuesdays be vacated by agreement of the parties.   
 
 


